Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) E-mail: holytrinity83@outlook.com; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca

Greeters. Terry Brown, Bob Dawe, Ed Eastman, Roy Goulding, Nancy Jackson, Sandra Knight

Bulletin. The bulletin is given to the glory of God and in loving memory of **Leonard Purchase** by Vera, Liza, and John.

Service Times for February 10 – February 17, 2019

Sunday, February 10 5 nd after Epiphany	Holy Communion Morning Prayer	(BCP) (BAS)	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
Thursday, February 14	Holy Communion	(BCP)	9:30 a.m.
Sunday, February 17 6 th after Epiphany	Holy Communion Holy Eucharist	(BCP) (BAS)	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
	Prayer & Praise		7:00 p.m.

Welcome. We are delighted you have come to worship with us today. If you are new to our congregation, we ask that make yourself known to our Greeters/Clergy, and invite you to sign our Guest Book in the foyer.

ACW & Altar Guild Corporate Communion Service. We welcome the ACW & Altar Guild members this morning for their special service.

Altar Flowers. Flowers are placed in the church this morning in memory of deceased ACW and Altar Guild Members.

Service at the Carmelite. There will be a service at the Carmelite <u>today at 2:30 p.m</u>. All are welcome.

Special Offering. The Sidesmen Association will be collecting a special offering to assist a young person in our community, Amanda Saunders, who has recently had a heart transplant in Toronto. Amanda is now in recovery. A special envelope will be placed at the back of the church for your donation. Please place your contribution in the envelope and place it in the Offertory Plate on March 10, the 1st Sunday of Lent.

Meals on Wheels Program. The program is accepting clients in Grand Falls-Windsor. If you know someone who could avail of this program, please email projectadmin@townofgfw.com or call 489-2158 or find us on Facebook: Meals on Wheels Grand Falls-Windsor.

Cursillo Ultreya. The Ultreya will be held this <u>Saturday</u>, <u>February 16</u> at St. Paul's, Lewisporte. Gathering is at 10:30 a.m. followed with Eucharist at 11 p.m. Remember to bring a bag lunch.

Holy Trinity Annual Meeting. The AGM will be held on <u>Sunday, February 24</u> at 7 p.m. All annual reports must be in to Rev. Trevors by **February 17**.

ACW. The next regular meeting will be held this <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>February 13</u> at 7:30 p.m. We will be having a Baked Goods Auction. Please get your apron on and bake whatever your heart desires. Proceeds from this auction will be used to make a new banner for our church.

Relay for Life. The Grand Falls-Windsor Relay for Life is looking to update its *Survivors List*. If you would like to remain on this list or know someone who would like to be added, we would like to hear from you. Also, if you know of someone who has attended in the past but may like their name removed, please let us know. You can call the office at 489-5822 or email gfwrelayforlife@gmail.com.

Anglican Journal/Anglican Life Newspaper. You need to confirm your subscription to the Anglican Journal. The Diocesan Paper, Anglican Life, is distributed with the Journal. If you don't subscribe to the Journal, you will not receive the Anglican Life after June 2019. You can subscribe in four ways: (a) cut out the coupon in your February Journal or March-June issues Anglican Life and send it to Toronto, (b) go www.anglicanjournal/yes (c) send an e-mail with your name, phone number, address and ID # to yes@anglican,nationa.ca or (d) call toll free 1 866 333-0959. If the Anglican Church of Canada Communications don't hear from you by the end of June, you will no longer receive the Diocesan Newsletter, Anglican Life, or the Journal.

Special Olympics. Grand Falls-Windsor will be hosting the Special Olympics Provincial Winter Games on the weekends of February 22 - 24 and March 1- 3. We are looking for volunteers for all areas of the games including sports venues, accommodations and food services. Also for the first time, a program called *Healthy Athletes* is included in these provincial games. *Healthy Athletes* assesses the physical and coping abilities of our athletes. For this program, we need volunteers to accompany and guide our athletes as they are seen by a various health professionals. These two programs take place on Saturday, February 23 (FUNfitness) at Gordon Pinsent Center and March 2 (Strong Minds) at Exploits Valley Intermediate School. Anyone interested in volunteering are asked to contact Mary Lou Ryan at 486-5169.

The Queen's College Appeal. The College Appeal is scheduled for next Sunday, February 17 in all Anglican parishes across the province. Queen's has provided education and training for over 500 Anglican clergy and many lay people for ministry in Newfoundland and Labrador, across Canada and around the world. Queen's College provides theological education, pastoral skill training, and spiritual formation for people preparing for ordained and non-ordained ministries in the Church. There are full-time and part-time students enrolled in degree and non-degree programs on campus, on-line and by correspondence. Queen's College needs your financial support as it adjusts to current needs and modern technologies for education. Queen's College Appeal Envelopes are available at the back of the church. You can also donate online at https://www.canadahelps.org/dn/16498. Thank you for your support.

Bulletin. Items for the next bulletin must be submitted to Linda by <u>Thursday</u>, Please e-mail linda.pafford@nl.rogers.com or call (489-9801).